

Parliament House State Square Darwin NT 0800 Minister.boothby@nt.gov.au

GPO Box 3146 Darwin NT 0801 Telephone: 08 8999 8700

Dr Tanzil Rahman Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee PO Box 41104 CASUARINA NT 0811

Via email: <u>electorate.fonglim@nt.gov.au</u>

Dear Dr Rahman Tah311

I am writing to you in your capacity as the Chair of the Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee (LCAC). It is requested that the LCAC undertake a review of Northern Territory Regulations (the Regulations) made prior to the year 1990, with the aim of encouraging proactive management by agencies while minimising the need for additional resource or staffing.

The review should be conducted on the following terms:

- Inquire into and report on historical Regulations in force in the Northern Territory, made before 1990. Including making recommendations for the repeal of redundant Regulations and remaking of outdated legislation and recommendations for improving agency stewardship of their historical Regulations
- Report back to me within 12 months.

I look forwarding to receiving your review.

Yours sincerely

MARIE-CLARE BOOTHBY

-7 JAN 2025

